[image: image2.emf]      Snow days   Thank you to everyone for your  understanding and cooperation during our  recent school closure. We apologise to  anyone who did not get a text last  Wednesday, however, this was beyond our  control as the textaparent  system  went  down.   Student absences   Just a reminder that if your child is absent  from school for any reason please send in a  written note explaining the dates for which  your child was absent and the reason for  their absence.      Board of Management   The next meeting  of our school Board of  Management will take place on the  Monday 16 th   April.   Board members will  be completing training over the next       Staff Training   In order to facilitate staff training the  school will be closed on Thursday 8 th   March. There will also be an early closure  at 12.00pm on    Wednesday 7 th   March and  4 th   May. All pupils are to be collected at  this time. The school bus will do a  12.00pm collection on these days. We  greatly appreciate your co - operation with  this matter.     Teaching Practice   We would like to take this opportunity to  welcome Ms Joanna Younghusband to the            school. Ms Younghusband will be  completing her Teaching Practice in St.  Mary’s NS over the coming weeks. She  will be teaching classes in Mrs  Whiteford’s  classroom up to the Easter  Vacation and she will be teaching in Mrs  Maher’s classroom following the Easter  vacation.     Child Protection   Our new Child Safeguarding Statement  and Risk Assessment is available for all  parents and guardians to view on our  school   noticeboard.     School activities   Swimming     Swimming will continue on 9 th , 16 th   and  23 rd   March for all classes. We are trying to  reschedule our missed swimming lesson  and will notify you of this date as   soon as  it is scheduled. All pupils must bring  swimsuits and swimming hats on these  days. Good behaviour is expected of all  pupils at the swimming pool.  Swimming  will take place during the school day   and  all pupils are expected to participate in  swimming  lessons, unless they are unable  to for health reasons.   If your child is not  participating in swimming for this reason,  they will accompany us to the swimming  pool and will be supervised by an adult in  the waiting area.  Please send in a written  explanati on if your child is not participa t- ing in swimming.   Pupils may be collected at their normal  times from the school following swi m- ming.   
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Covid restrictions
As I am sure you all are aware Covid restrictions are lifted in schools this week. The wearing of face coverings will be optional for both staff and older pupils. I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their cooperation and support to ensure our school  continues to be a safe environment for everyone. Please continue to be vigilant if your child(ren) show any Covid symptoms and keep them at home.
Student absences
Just a reminder that if your child is absent from school for any reason please send in a written note explaining the dates for which your child was absent and the reason for their absence. 
Board of Management
The next meeting of our school Board of Management will take place tomorrow Wednesday 2nd March in the school.

 School Photographs
Reminder- All orders for school photographs must be in by  Wednesday 3rd March. If you wish you may also order school photographs online.
 Change to School Calendar
 It was recently announced that March 18th 2022 would become a Public Holiday. March 18th was already a school closure date for  St. Mary’s, as one of our discretionary  closures. Guidance from the Department of Education and Skills has advised us to now select an alternative date for the school closure. It has been decided to have this closure on Thursday 2nd June. The amended school calendar is attached for your information.
Primary Language Training 
 In order to facilitate staff training, the school will be closed at 12.00pm on  Wednesday 16th March. The school bus will operate a collection on this day.
School activities
 World Book Day
 World book Day will take place on Thursday 4th March. All classes will be completing book related activities during this day.
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Book Fair
Our school Book Fair will take place during the week commencing Monday 14th March. An email will be distributed shortly with details of how the Book Fair will operate.
Swimming 
It is hoped that swimming classes will take place  for five weeks commencing on Friday 9th April. More details to follow.

Arts Programme Workshop
Nenagh Arts Centre was recently awarded funding from the Arts Council in order to create a puppet performance for young audiences. The performance will be created through their outreach programme connecting artists with local schools.
5th and 6th class pupils have been invited to participate in these workshops 
Inspired by the ‘Folklore Collection’, the story will emerge through  a workshop with writer Nigel Quinlan and puppeteer Caoimhe Dunn, where students get the opportunity to devise the narrative & characters, giving a feeling of achievement & ownership. 
 Our first workshop will take place on Wednesday 2nd March. We are most grateful to Nenagh Arts Centre for inviting us to participate in this workshop.
 Zumba
 Unfortunately, our Zumba teacher is still unable to take classes at the moment. However, please be assured that these classes will take place in the coming weeks. We will of course keep you updated about this matter.
Wellbeing Wednesdays
Our next Wellbeing Wednesday will take place on Wednesday 30th March. We look forward to seeing everyone’s submissions and adding to our Wellbeing Board in the school hall.
School MINI- FAIR
On Friday 8th April the boys and girls will run a school MINI-FAIR from 12.30pm- 2.pm.
Our School Fair will comprise of a cake stall, book stall and some fun activities for the boys and girls.   Monies raised will be used to purchase resources for the classroom. We invite all parents/ guardians to come to the Fair and buy some tasty treats or books and you may even wish to try out some of the activities.  More details will follow in our next newsletter.
Green School News
FAIRTRADE FORTNIGHT 2022 takes place from the 21st of February to the 6th of March. In order to become a Fairtrade school the pupils are currently learning all about the importance of Fairtrade and how it impacts the global goals. They are keeping a look out for Fairtrade products in our local shops and they are also learning songs to encourage others to buy Fairtrade. We are currently holding a Fairtrade art competition in each classroom. 2nd – 6th class are designing posters to encourage others to buy Fairtrade products and junior infants – 1st class are designing their own Fairtrade chocolate bars. The winners of this competition will be announced on March 16th. 

The pupils have been working hard learning about the Global goals, Fairtrade and recycling over the last 2 years. This month we will have our Green Schools action day on March 16th. During this day the pupils will share their learning with each other. The pupils have also written their own song entitled “All Rise” which they will perform on our action day. This song encourages others to stand up and help the world to achieve the 17 global goals. We will complete the day by taking part in a Spring Clean around the school grounds. The pupils have also written our Green School’s motto to help remind everyone what we are working towards.

 It's our duty to protect natures beauty!

So don’t be mean, let’s keep our Earth green!

Let’s recycle lots of things, to see what the future brings!

The global goals will help us see, the future’s bright for you and me!
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Snow days

Thank you to everyone for your understanding and cooperation during our recent school closure. We apologise to anyone who did not get a text last Wednesday, however, this was beyond our control as the textaparent  system went down.

Student absences

Just a reminder that if your child is absent from school for any reason please send in a written note explaining the dates for which your child was absent and the reason for their absence. 



Board of Management

The next meeting of our school Board of Management will take place on the Monday 16th April.	Board members will be completing training over the next	



Staff Training

In order to facilitate staff training the school will be closed on Thursday 8th March. There will also be an early closure at 12.00pm on 	 Wednesday 7th March and 4th May. All pupils are to be collected at this time. The school bus will do a 12.00pm collection on these days. We greatly appreciate your co-operation with this matter.



Teaching Practice

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome Ms Joanna Younghusband to the 









school. Ms Younghusband will be completing her Teaching Practice in St. Mary’s NS over the coming weeks. She will be teaching classes in Mrs Whiteford’s classroom up to the Easter Vacation and she will be teaching in Mrs Maher’s classroom following the Easter vacation.



Child Protection

Our new Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment is available for all parents and guardians to view on our school noticeboard.



School activities

Swimming 

Swimming will continue on 9th, 16th and 23rd March for all classes. We are trying to reschedule our missed swimming lesson and will notify you of this date as soon as it is scheduled. All pupils must bring swimsuits and swimming hats on these days. Good behaviour is expected of all pupils at the swimming pool. Swimming will take place during the school day and all pupils are expected to participate in swimming lessons, unless they are unable to for health reasons.   If your child is not participating in swimming for this reason, they will accompany us to the swimming pool and will be supervised by an adult in the waiting area.  Please send in a written explanation if your child is not participating in swimming.

Pupils may be collected at their normal times from the school following swimming. 

Visiting Author

We are delighted to welcome, published author, Ms Olive Mooney, to speak to 2nd to 6th classes on  Friday 9th March at 9.20am. We hope the boys and  girls enjoyed  her visit.



French classes

French classes continue as normal for  4th to 6th classes with Madame Healy Bernard.

Choral Festival

The choral festival which was cancelled last Friday has been rescheduled for  Friday 9th  March. A more detailed note will be distributed to all those participating in the choral festival.

Green School News



School MINI- FAIR

On Thursday 22nd March, the boy and girls will run a school MINI-FAIR from 12.30pm- 2.pm on this day. All parents welcome. Our School Fair will comprise of a cake stall, book stall and some fun activities for the boys and girls.   Moneies raised will be utilised to buy resources for the classroom. We invite all parents/ guardians to come to the Fair and buy some tasty treats or books and you may even wish to try out some of the activities. 

 For their homework on the Wednesday evening, pupils will be requested to bake a tasty treat for the Cake Stall.

In order, for this  event to run smoothly we would ask parents/guardians to help us out on the day. If you are  available to help sell cakes, assist with one of the activities..etc, please let your child’s teacher know as soon as possible. We would greatly appreciate any help and please come along and join in the fun. All are welcome!






